970 Madison • Oak Park • Illinois • 60302 • ph: 708.524.3000 • fax: 708.524.3019 • www.op97.org

TO: Members, Board of Education

Dr. Carol Kelley, Superintendent of Schools

FROM: Alicia Evans, Assistant Superintendent for Finance & Operations

RE: Inter Governmental Agreement – Shared Use and Storage of Bike Trailer

and Bicycles

DATE: July 26, 2016

In 2015, through a grant facilitated by the Active Transportation Alliance, the Oak Park Elementary School District 97 applied and was approved for a Illinois Department of Transportation grant to purchase 25 bikes and a trailer. In the past, the District 97 and the Park District shared the use of a trailer and bicycles provided by the Active Transportation Alliance. Therefore, the understanding is that District 97 and the Park District will continue to share the bicycles.

The bikes will be used by the district when school is in session. The Park District will use the bikes when school is not is session for their summer programs. The District 97 will maintain and store the bikes and the Park District will assist the moving the trailer to various locations as needed.

The attached IGA is a redline copy the shows the revisions made by our attorney. This copy has been submitted to the Park District attorney for Park District Board review and approval.

aae

attachment (1)